Those present: Allan Hebb Commissioner, Bill McKee and Jane Hebb, Acting Clerk and Treasurer

The 2022 Budget Hearing was held. There were no questions so we moved on to the regular monthly business meeting.

The minutes of the February meeting were read and approved.

Joining Dig Safe is ongoing. Jeff is sending an email to them asking how they want the map and location sent to them.

Gilford Well came and blew out the lines. There were 2 blow offs that failed. The failed blow offs were the one at end of Bridge Street and the one at the south end of the system. They will have to be dug up next spring and fixed. Jeff has not had time to talk with Mike Wright about an estimate to do the digging. Allan will call Aaron Daisey or Dave LaCasse to see if they are interested in doing the plumbing on the shut offs next spring. Jane put \$3737.00 in the Equipment Repairs category the budget to cover this repair.

The annual meeting will be 4/5/22 at the pump house. The moderator has been notified.

We received the bill for the problem with the choloinator. The bill was approved.

Jamie Dow from Revenue Administration has said she does not think we should have a savings account for the maintenance of the pumps. It should be a capital reserve account held by the Trustees of the Trust Fund. An article has been added to the warrant for this.

Jane has prepared a message that will be sent out with the March bills stating when the annual meeting is and that we have vacant positions of Clerk and Commissioners that need to be filled.

Bill will print out the permit to operate bill.

Jane will contact Gilford Well to see if they have renewed the SOC and VOS waivers for water testing for the next year.

The Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Hebb, Acting Clerk